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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Cc:

Subject:
Attachments:

Baker, Daniel
Friday, December 11,2020 3:54 PM

Shaut, Andrea
Tinti, Elisa

Board of Assessment Review Appointment (Communication)
CITY OF KINGSTON.PDF; BAR Clerk Memo 2021.docx

Madam President,

The common council of the City of Kingston is chartered with appointing Board of Assessment Review members to the
City's (5) person board.
Attached you will find the current member list. The terms of Virginia Davis has expired and needs to be renewed or
filled.
Please accept this email as a communication request. I respectfully request that this matter be referred to the General
Government Committee
Thank you.

Dan

Daniel Baker
City of l{ngston
Assessot
(845) 334-3e1,2
dbaker@klngs ton-ny. gov

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE
'fhis c-mail, including attachments, may contain information that is confidcntial and it may be protectcd by thc attorney/clicnt or othcr privilcgcs.
'I'his c-mail, including attachmcnts, constitutes information to be convcycd only to thc designated rccipicnt(s).
'l'hc unauthorizcd use, disscmination, distribution or rcproduction of this c-mail, including attachmcnts is prohibited and may bc unlawful.
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Baker, Daniel
Friday, December 11,2020 3:44 PM

Tinti, Elisa

RE: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] City of Kingston BAR Members

Once we get a final BAR member, you send it back to NYS.

I will be sending you a communication for next month on it.
It is a CC appointment.

From: Tinti, Elisa

Sent: Tuesday, December O8,2O2010:03 AM
To: Baker, Daniel <dbaker@kingston-ny.gow; Wisner, Kathy <kwisner@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Fw: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] City of Kingston BAR Members

Good morning,
Please see below. ls this something I take care of or your office?

From: Heidi Clark <hcla@co lster. nv. us>

Sent: Tuesday, December 8,2020 9:51 AM
To: Tinti, Elisa

Subject: IEXTERNAL EMAIL] City of Kingston BAR Members

Good morning. I hope this finds you well.

Please find the Clerk Memo from ORPTS as well as the Board of Assessment Review Member listing attached

Please verify, sign and return the attached sheet with any corrections including current phone numbers for all
members. Thisformisreturnedtothestate,soevenifyouhavealreadynotifiedusoftheappointmentordonothave
any appointments, I still ask you verify and return.
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you and have a wonderful day
HeidiClark

HeidiClark
Real Property Tax Service Agency
244 Fair St., POB 1800
Kingston, NY 12402
(84s) 340-34s0
(84s) 340-34e9 (fax)

it:tt t: lytrlii ;
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STATE OF NEW YORK
Office of Real Property Tax Services - Educational Services

November 18,2020
BOARD OF ASSESSMENT REVIEW MEMBER LISTING

Daytime Phone

City of Kingston / Ulster County

Please use fhe area on the to or add any information pertinent to the current BAR members fi'sted.

SWIS Code

510800

Clerk's Name:

Current term ended= 0913012020 Reappointed? n yeS I ruO Term: 1OIO1I2O2O - Ogt31t25

lnitial Date:

Term Begins:

Term Ends:

Last Training:

031Q3t2020

10t01t2015

09t30t2020

o4t17t2020

Appointment Date:

Address:
Ms. Virginia Davis

84 Emerick St

Town/Zip:

Day Phone:

Kingston, NY 12401

Day Phone: (845) 340-8461

lnitial Date:

Term Begins

Term Ends:

Last Training

03t15t2017

10t01t2016

o913012021

o4112t2017

Appointment Date:

Address
Mr. Matthew Branford

155 Harding Ave

Town/Zip:

Day Phone:

Kingston, NY '12401

Day Phone:

lnitial Date:

Term Begins:

Term Ends:

Last Training:

101o112017

09t30t2022

04116t2018

lAppointment 
Date

Address:
Ms. Jane Perry

17 Flatbush Avenue

TownlZip:

Day Phone

Kingston, NY 12401

Day Phone:

lnitial Date:

Term Begins

Term Ends:

Last Training

03/06/201 I
1010112018

09t30t2023

o5t01t2019

Address

Appointment Date:

Mr. David Niles

50 Madison Ave

Town/Zip:

Day Phone:

Kingston, NY 12401

Day Phone: (845) 417-8736

lnitial Date:

Term Begins:

Term Ends:

Last Training:

0410912020

10t0'U2019

09t30t2024

04t17t2020

Appointment Date:

Address:
Mr. Phillip Bender- Tymon

29 Voorhees Ave

TownlZip:

Day Phone

Kingston, NY 12401

Day Phone: (B4s) 3i2-6773
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Taxation and Finance

OFFICE OF REAL PROPERTY TAX SERVICES

December 2020

To: City Clerks and Town Clerks

Educational Services Unit, Office of Real Property Tax Services

Please report Board of Assessment Review information

From

Subject:

It's time to review Board of Assessment Review member appointmenis and reappointments. lf
you have not already done so, please check your municipal records to determine which BAR
appointments in your municipality have expired and if any vacancies exist. lf necessary, please
arrange for the BAR appointment item or items to be added to the next board meeting agenda.

After the appointment or reappointment is made

1. Use the attached Board of Assessment Review Member Listing to reflect new information
and changes to existing information.

2. Return the form to your County Director of Real Property Tax (RPT) Services. The
information you provide will be used to determine the BAR training schedule for the spring of
2021.

3. lf, after reviewing the frequently asked questions below, you have questions, please contact
your County RPT Director.

Boards of Assessment Review
Frequently Asked Questions

Q. ln light of the COVID-19 health crisis, can County RPT Directors provide the required
BAR training remotely?
A. Yes. County RPT Directors can provide the training via a teleconference, webinar, or
videoconference.

Q. Could ORPTS waive the training requirement for BAR members who have previously
received the training?
A. The law doesn't authorize the waiver of the training requirement, but if a county cannot offer
remote training, or if an individual member is not able to access remote training, the Office or
Real Property Tax Services will extend the deadline for such training in that county or for that
individual until May 1,2022.

Note: BAR members who received an extension to complete the training in 202Q must fulfill the
training requirementin 2Q21. ORPTS will not extend the training requirement for a second year.
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Q. What is the purpose of the Board of Assessment Review (BAR)?
A. The BAR's purpose is to guarantee taxpayers' rights by hearing real property assessment
complaints (grievances) and arriving at fair and impartial determinations regarding those
complaints.

Q. Who must attend training?
A. lnitial appointees and re-appointees to the BAR must attend a BAR training session in order
to participate in the hearing and determinations of assessment complaints on grievance day.

Q. How are BAR appointments determined?
A. Section 523 of the Real Property Tax Law prescribes BAR appointments. The Town Board or
the City Council appoints members for a five-year term of office. Terms of office must begin on
October 1 and end on September 30, five years later. Terms should be staggered so that only
one term expires each year.

Persons appointed on a date other than October 1 to fill an unexpired term serve until
September 30 of the year that term ends.

The BAR must consist of not less than three nor more than five members.

Neither the assessor nor any of his or her staff may be appointed to the board

ln addition, the majority of the board must consist of members who are not officers or
employees of the local government or village.

Q. Are there different types of Board of Assessment Review memberships?
A. There are two types of BAR members: regular members (described above), and temporary
members.

Regular BAR members make all final determinations regarding assessments (Real Property Tax
Law, section 523-a).

Temporary members are appointed to serve on administrative hearing panels. Up to two
temporary members can be appointed for each regular member on the BAR. Temporary
members.

. are appointed to one-year terms,

. are required to attend training every year, and

. can only make recommendations regarding assessment determinations

Q. What if an assessing unit can't find enough qualified members for a BAR?
A. The new subdivision (5) of RPTL section 1537 allows for the county legislature to appoint
members to the BAR. An agreement between an assessing unit and a county for assessment
review services shall provide for the members of the board of assessment review of the

W A Harriman Campus Albany NY 12227 | 5t8-+l+-V6q I www.tax.ny.gov
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assessing unit fo be appointed by the legislative body of the county upon the recommendation
of the county director of the real propefty tax seruices. Each member so appointed shall be a
resident of the county but need not be a resident of the assessing unit. The BAR as so
constituted shall have the authority to receive, review and resolve petitions for assessment
review filed in such assessing unit, and for the corrections of errors therein, to the full extent set
forth in article five of this chapter.

Q. Do Board of Assessment Review members receive certificates?
A. Yes. The County RPT Director provides the training and distributes "certificates of
attendance" to each BAR member who attends the course. A copy of the certificate is filed with
the city or town clerk.

Q. What happens if, after exploring all alternatives with the county director, a BAR
member does not attend the training course when required to do so?
A. The BAR member should explore all options with their county director and even the directors
of neighboring counties to attend BAR training when they are required to attend. They should
always seek alternate training dates or arrangements before using the last resort of applying for
an extension.

lf a BAR member is unable to attend the courses offered as explained above, due to reasons
they cannot control, they must submit a request in writing to the Office of Real Property Tax
Services (ORPTS) Educational Services Unit: orpts.edservices@tax.ny.gov. The extension
request must be received at least ten working days prior to Grievance Day and must include the
specific reason for not attending the prescribed training.

lf an extension is granted, the BAR member will be notified as soon as possible prior to
Grievance Day and will be allowed to participate as a BAR member with the understanding that
they must attend the next available training session.

lf an extension is denied, the BAR member cannot be counted in determining whether a quorum
is present at a meeting of the BAR. Furthermore, such members may not participate in the
hearing and determination of complaints.

W A Harriman Campus Albany NY i2227 | 5t8-474-t764 | www.tax.ny.gov



Hello, I have concerns about the vehicular traffic and parking on Orchard street. I live at 83, and we
don't have a driveway or garage. I am the homeowner, and we have periodically been ticketed for
parking on the sidewalk. Recently a police officer (very nice guy by the way) came up the street and
spoke to several residents about parking on the sidewalk.

I understand parking on the sidewalk is illegal and that I don't have a leg to stand on there. However,
some drivers treat this like the thruway and are flying up and down the road. I have lost 2 sideview
mirrors on two separate vehicles parking in front of my house.

We have begun parking across the street, as have some of my neighbors. Unfortunately I have young
children and it's nerve-wracking getting them out of the car now. I have a couple of ideas about how to
rectify this.

The first is mandated alternate side or one side of the street parking on orchard street. This would come
at some cost, but only for signage. The second is probably not feasible, but would involve a speed trap
or a temporary 'speed sign' as you see near schools.

Should you take a drive up or down the street, you will see several signs asking drivers to slow down, as

children live in this neighborhood. Also, I would appreciate being allowed to park on the sidewalk in the
event of a snow emergency, to allow the plows to clear the entire road. I have been ticketed for parking
there during a snow event (having no other option).

My neighbors and I would love some consideration for this issue

Thank you and have a great night,

Dan Mawhinney
83 Orchard St.

Kingston, NY 12401

Sent from my iPhone
ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or click on links from
unknown senders or unexpected emails.
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Agenda ltem No:2.b

Public Safety/General Government Committee Agenda ltem Report
Meeting Date: December 21 ,2020
Submitted by: Elisa Tinti

Subm itting Department:

Item Type: lnformational Purposes

Agenda Section:

Subject:
Stop Signs

Suggested Action

Attachments:
Stop Signs.docx
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:
Attachments:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Hirsch. Michele
Monday, December 14,202A 1:21 PM
Tinti, Elisa

Fwd:Orchard Street
ComplianceAndRiskReport.pdf; ATT0000 1 .htm

Flag for follow up
Flagged

I am not sure if the Speed Report was included in the last email to you.

Thanks!

Michele Hirsch
Alderwoman, Ward 9

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Schultheis, John" <j schultheis@kingston-ny. gov>
Date: December 1,2020 at7'24:J4 PM EST
To: "Hirsch. Michele" <mhirsch@kingston-ny. gov>
Subject: Orchard Street

Hi Michele-

Here is the speed sign report for Orchard Street for the period ll/12120 to 11129120.

The 85% speed is around 28 mph during the daytime and lower at night, This means 85Yo of
drivers go 28 mph or slower, and,l|o/a are driving faster than that. Among those that are going
faster, it looks like none went more than 39 mph during the period of time the sign was in
place. About 93Ya are operating at legal speeds of 30 mph or less.

Although 28 mph is a legal speed while the limit is 30 mph, it is somewhat higher than the 85%
speed on most other city streets. This is not surprising since there is a relatively long straight
section of the street and it is these types of sections that usually have the higher speeds.

1
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It is not clear what measures could be implemented. A speed table or two might help lower

operating speeds a little, however I would expect the effect to be small and the cost could be

large.

Do you want to review these findings with your constituents and let me know if you'd like to

discuss further?

Thank you,

fohn M. Schultheis, P.E.

City Engineer

City of Kingston

Engineering Department

City Hall

420 Broadway

Kingston, New York 1240L

o) 845-334-3967

m) 845-416-0026

j schulthei s@kingston-ny.gov

From: Tinti, Egidio

Sent: Monday, November 30,2020 2:11 PM

To: Schultheis, John

2

16



Jid

Cc: Marion, Gerald
Subject: FW: Compliance and Risk Report

Johno

Attached is the report from the speed sign that was placed on orchard Street.

Thanks

From: Marion, Gerald
Sent: Monday, November 30,2A20 2:08 PM
To: Tinti, Egidio <etinti@kingston-ny. gov>
Subject: FW: Compliance and Risk Report

From: Benicase, Joel
Sent: Monday, November 30,20201:53 PM
To: Marion, Gerald <glgadon@kingstQn-ny. gov>
Subjecf Compliance and Risk Report

November l2-Now

Joel Benicase

3

Network Support Technician
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City of Kingston

Office: 845-334-3923

Cell: 845-332-9298

4
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
to:
Subject:

Should John's Speed report and communication from Mr. Dan Mawhinney regarding parking be included in the Orchard
Street Public Safety Meeting packet?

Thank you!

With kind regards,

Michele Hirsch

Alderwoman, Ward 9

Begin forwarded message:

From : " Hirsch. M ichele" <mhirsch@ kingston-ny.gov>
Date: December 11, 2020 at 9:44:54 AM EST

To: "Schultheis, Joh n" <jschultheis@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: Re: Orchard Street

Thanks, John!

Michele Hirsch
Alderwoman, Ward 9

On Dec LL,2020, at 9:20 AM, Schultheis, John <jschultheis@kingston-ny.gov> wrote:

Yes willdo

Thankyou,

fohn M. Schultheis, P.E.

City Engineer
City of Kingston
Engineering Department
City Hall
420 Broadway
Kingston, New York L2401
m) 845-416-0026 (no texts to this number please)
o) 845-334-3967

Hirsch. Michele
Monday, December 14,2020 1:20 PM
Tinti, Elisa

Fwd: Orchard Street

I

i schu lth eis@ kingoton:ny.gov
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From: Hirsch. Michele
Sent: Thursday, December LO,2O2A 12:25 PM

To: Schultheis, John <jschultheis@kingston-ny.gov>

Subiect: Re: Orchard Street

Perfect! Thank you. Do you want to call me on 845-745-3013?

Michele Hirsch

Alderwoman, Ward 9

From: Schultheis, John

Sent: Thursday, December LO,2g2O 7:59:03 AM

To: Hirsch. Michele
Subiect: Re: Orchard Street

Sure, how is 10 AM on FridaY?

Sent from my iPhone

O n Dec LO, 2O2O, al 7 :48 AM, Hirsch. M ichele <mhlrsth @kingston-

nv.gov> wrote:

HiJohn,

My apologies, l've been tied up during the days for the last couple of
weeks with my job. I will be off on Friday. Can we schedule a time to
speak?

Thank yo for all of thisl

With kind regards,

Michele Hirsch

Alderwoman, Ward 9

On Dec 9,2O2O, at 12:39 PM, Schultheis, John

<is-!:hultheis@kinsston-nv.sov> wrote:

Hi Michele - I am following up on this. I also see the
letter attached to the upcoming PS /GG agenda from
Mr. Dan Mawhinney.

He presents an idea for one-side of the street parking.

2
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I visited the site to measure the width of the street; it
measures 25-ft wide. Normally we allow 8-ft wide for
parking spaces. Where cars are parked on both sides,
this would leave only a 9-ft lane which is less than
desirable. However, this arrangement can result in
lowered speeds as drivers perceive the road as narrow
and adjust their speeds accordingly.

I think restricting parking to one side would likely cause
problems with owners who may not be happy about
which side is selected, and could actually cause an
increase in speeds in some circumstances.

Do you want to discuss further?

Thankyou,

)ohn M. Schultheis, P.E.

City Engineer
City of Kingston
Engineering Department
City Hall
420 Broadway
Kingston, New York 724AI
m) 845-416-0026 fno texts to this number
please)
o) 845-334-3967

ischu ltheis @ki n gsto n' ny-.gqy

From: Schultheis, John
Sent: Tuesday, December L, 2O2O 7 :24 PM
To: H irsch. M iche le <m hirsch@ kineston:nv.Bov>
Subject: Orchard Street

Hi Michele-

Here is the speed sign report for Orchard Street for
the period LL|L2|IOto tL/29/2O.

The 85% speed is around 28 mph during the
daytime and lower at night. This means 85% of
drivers go 28 mph or slower, and L5% are driving
faster than that. Among those that are going
faster, it looks like none went more than 39 mph
during the period of time the sign was in
place. About 93o/o ?re operating at legal speeds of
30 mph or less.

Although 28 mph is a legal speed while the limit is

30 mph, it is somewhat higher than the 85% speed

3
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on most other city streets. This is not surprising

since there is a relatively long straight section of
the street and it is these types of sections that
usually have the higher speeds.

It is not clear what measures could be

implemented. A speed table or two might help

lower operating speeds a little, however I would

expect the effect to be small and the cost could be

large.

Do you want to review these findings with your

constituents and let me know if you'd like to
discuss further?

Thankyou,

Iohn M. Schultheis, P.E,

City Engineer
City of Kingston
Engineering Department
City Hall
420 Broadway
Kingston, New York t2401
o) 845-33a-3967
m) 845-416-4026
ischultheis@kingpton-ny.gov

From: Tinti, Egidio

Sent: Monday, November 3A, 2O2O 2:11 PM

To: Schultheis, John

Cc: Marion, Gerald

Subject: FW: Compliance and Risk Report

John,

Attached is the report from the speed sign that was

placed on Orchard Street.

Thanks

4

Jid
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From: Marion, Gerald
Sent: Monday, November 3Q 2020 2:08 PM
To: Tinti, Egidio <gliftiPkinggon-nv.ggv>
Subiect: FW: Compliance and Risk Report

From: Benicase, Joel
Sent: Monday, November 30, 2020 1:53 PM
To: Marion, Gerald <Fmarlon@kinsston
SubjecE Compliance and Risk Report

November 12-Now

JoelBenicase
Network Support Technician
City of Kingston
Office: 845-334-3923
Cell: 845-332-9298

5
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Tinti, Elisa

From:
Sent:
To:
Subject:

Follow Up Flag:
Flag Status:

Hirsch. Michele
Monday, December 14,2A201:10 PM
Tinti, Elisa

Fw: [EXTERNAL EMAIL] Orchard street

Flag for follow up
Flagged

Please include all of these communications, including my original communication of November 6th, in the
packet.

The originalcommunication was never put on the agenda for November.

Thank you

With kind regards,

Michele Hirsch
Alderwoman, Ward 9

From: Hirsch. Michele
Sent: Saturday, NovemberT,2A2O 2:46 pM

To: Shaut, Andrea; Davis, Tony
Cc: Tinti, Elisa

Subject: Re: IEXTERNAL EMAIL] Orchard street

Great, thank you !

Michele Hirsch
Alderwoman, Ward 9

From: Shaut, Andrea
Sent; Saturday, November 7,202A G:57:20 AM
To: Davis, Tony; Hirsch. Michele
Cc: Tinti, Elisa

Subject: RE: IEXTERNAL EMATL] Orchard street

l'm sending allthe public safety communications to both engineering and DpW, so we are goodl

From: Davis, Tony
Sent: Saturday, November7,2O20 6:36 AM
To: Hirsch. Michele <mhirsch@kingston-ny.gov>; shaut, Andrea <ashaut@kingston-ny.gov>
cc: Tinti, Elisa <emtinti@kingston-ny.gov>; Davis, Tony <tdavis@kingston-ny.gov>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL EMAtLI Orchard street
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Michele,

Good moming. you should include City Engineer John Schultheis on this communication, since his department

will have research this issue.

Tony

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy S7, an A'l'&T 4G LTE smartphone

Original message

From: "Hirsch. Michele" <mhirsgh@kingSton ny,goY>

Date: 111612A 6:43 AM (GMT-05:00)
To : " Shaut, Andrea" <ashaut@kingston-ny4gY>

Cc: "Tinti, Elisa" <emlinti@&ingston-ny.gov>, "Davis, Tony" <tdavis@kingston-ny.gov?

Subject: Fw: IEXTERNAL EMAIL] Orchard street

Good morning,

please put the attached communication on the Agenda for the November Public Safety Meeting. I have been receiving multiple

complaints regarding speeding and parking on Orchard Street and the situation needs to be looked at by our City Engineer'

Thank you.

With kind regards,

Michele Hirsch
Alderwoman, Ward 9

Senf Thursday,November 5,2020 8:14:15 PM
To: Hirsch. Michele
Subject: IEXTERNAL EMAIL] Orchard street

Hello, I have concerns about the vehicular traffic and parking on Orchard street. I live at 83, and we don't have a driveway or garage' I

am the homeowner, and we have periodically been ticketed for parking on the sidewalk. Recently a police officer (very nice guy by

the way) came up the sffeet and spoke to several residents about parking on the sidewalk.

I understand parking on the sidewalk is illegal and that I don't have a leg to stand on there. However, some drivers treat this like the

t6ruway and are flyi-ng up and down the road. I have lost 2 sideview mirrors on two separate vehicles parking in front of my house.

We have begun parking across the street, as have some of my neighbors. Unfortunately I have young chitdren and it's nerve-wracking

getting them out of the car now. I have a couple of ideas about how to rectiff this.

The first is mandated altemate side or one side of the street parking on orchard street. This would come at some cost, but only for

signage, The second is probably not feasible, but would involve a speed trap or a temporary 'speed sign' as you see near schools.

Should you take a drive up or down the street, you will see several signs asking drivers to slow down, as children live in this

neighborhood. Also, I *ould upprrciate being allowed to park on the sidewalk in the event of a snow emergency, to allow the plows to

clear the entire road. I have been ticketed for parking there during a snow event (having no other option).

2

26



My neighbors and I would love some consideration for this issue.

Thank you and have a geat night,

Dan Mawhinney
83 Orchard St.
Kingston, NY 12401

Sent from my iPhone
ATTENTION: This email came from an external source. Do not open attachments or olick on links from unknown senders or
unexpected emails.

3

27



Dear President Shaut,

I am submitting this communication for referral to Public Safety based on previous discussions that the
City of Kingston may have stop signs in locations throughout the city that are not referenced in our city
code.

I am requesting that an inventory of all stop signs with and without legislation, be submitted to the
Common Council by Monday, December 21st so Aldermen may begin creating legislation in their wards,
to keep the stop signs in place.

ln the meantime, I am requesting that no stop signs shall be removed until the above mentioned
inventory is completed and any new legislation on existing stop signs has been addressed.

Thank you

With kind regards,

Michele Hirsch

Alderwoman, Ward 9
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